
TO: City Council 

FROM: Mary Heather Ames, Transportation Manager 

DATE: August 1, 2022 

SUBJECT: 2022 Annual Striping Project, Award Contract 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff requests that City Council award and authorize the Mayor to sign a public works 
contract with Specialized Pavement Marking, LLC of Pacific, Washington, in the amount of 
$129,503.75 for the 2022 Annual Striping project. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
Historically, Thurston County has performed the restriping work for the City’s 140 miles of 
painted longitudinal pavement markings. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and staffing 
constraints, Thurston County has been unable to do the restriping work for the City. Staff 
are now looking to contract the work for furnishing and installing of the painted longitudinal 
pavement markings and any removal of pavement markings needed to complete the project. 
 
Using the Small Works Roster process, staff requested proposals from eight (8) contractors. 
Unfortunately, only one (1) was received at $129,503.75. The engineer’s estimate was 
$110,000.  

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
City of Tumwater Strategic Priorities and Goals 2021-2026: 
 
C.  Create and Maintain Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Reject the proposal and resolicit quotes for the work. 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
Funding for project will come from General Fund – Streets operating budget. 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. 2022 Annual Striping Project Map 
B. Proposal 


